IRYMPLE

SECONDARY COLLEGE

975 Karadoc Avenue Irymple Vic 3498 Ph 03 5024 5407 Fax 03 5024 6631
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Facebook www.facebook.com/IrympleSC/

IMPORTANT DATES
Tues 151/Weds 16t/Thurs 17" May - NAPLAN Thursday 24t May - Girls Getting on Country
Monday 21st May - Interschool Girls Football Monday 28t May- Curriculum Day

Tuesday 22nd May - Boys Getting on Country Wednesday 30 May - Enrichment, Round 2
Wednesday 239 May - Interschool Cross Country monday 4th of June - Interschool Netball

- Alpine parent/student  Wednesday ét June - Enrichment, Round 2
Principals Report information evening

OPEN NIGHT -
On Monday Night we welcomed a really large number of families who came to visit our
school. We had many learning opportunities showcased ranging from wound make up in
Drama, the fantastic Bill Sauer, Kahootz in Phys Ed, Maths, Science experiments,
Instrumental Music, Food Technology, LOTE, FLO, Humanties, Wood and Metal Fabrication.
We had all our staff present and we also had a large number of students and SRC
Representatives acting as tour guides and in the learning spaces. There was a great vibe
and we certainly were able to show that we are very proud of our school -
#theirympleway.
If anyone would like further information about Irymple Secondary College please contact
the school and 50245407 to organise an appointment. ——

BUILDING UPDATE :
This week | have been opening up our new JHub for students each recess and lunchtime
and it's been wonderful for me to withess such excitement and positivity from the kids.
Next week we will be having Naplan testing in the spaces and will have it fully operational
during the week beginning 21st May.

UNIFORM - thank you for your support with ensuring that your children are in full school
uniform each day. Just a reminder that hoodies are not to be worn to school (even under
tshirts) and all clothing should be named so that if it is left lying around it can be returned
to the rightful owner. If you are having difficulty with this please contact the school for
support.



http://www.irysec.vic.edu.au/
https://psportal.irysec.vic.edu.au/
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/UrlBlockedError.aspx
http://www.facebook.com/IrympleSC/
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HELP US KEEP YOUR KIDS SAFE
The staff carparkis NOT to be used for
drop off or pick up unless you are visiting

the office.
Please use the safe opfion of the

designated drop off and pick up Jo McQuinn
area af the front of the school. Principal
Assi stant Principal’s Report

Nexus Arts anti-bullying Cyber-bullying Play

Last week we had Sydney based drama company perform
their Cyber-bullying play to our Yr 8 students and Yr 10
drama class. This dramatic performance gave our students
the opportunity to have a discussion at the end of the play
about the consequences, where to go for assistance and
the ramifications of cyber-bullying.

Open Night

A big thank you to our staff, students and parents who
assisted with our Open Night held on Monday. Our SRC students capably supported staff as
tour guides, along with student helpers in subject rooms. The biggest turnout of families
attended our night, providing everyone an opportunity to find out more about education at
Irymple Secondary College, and view our hewly re-modelled JHub. If families are wanting
individual tours, they are asked to make an appointment through the front office.

MSC Transition

This term will see our Yr 9 students attend a transition visit to MSC, along with MSC staff
coming out to visit our Yr 10 students. Yesterday we had Cleonie, the MSC Keso and Mick
James from Clontarf, meet with our Yr 10 Koori students.

Grade 6 Discovery Days

On Thursday 14th June and Friday 15th June we will have Grade 6 students from respective
primary schools attend part of the day at ISC to experience what a typical day is at
secondary school.

Uniform

A big reminder to make sure your child has their winter uniform. Corporate Wear is our school
stockist. If any families are experiencing hardship with uniform purchases, they should
contact their child’s coordinator for support.

Mrs Anne Symes
Assistant Principal
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CAMP NOTICES

2018 Year 8 Central Australia Trip:

IRYMPLE

SECONDARY COLLEGE

1" May 2018 -

Dear Parents, Guardians and Students,

I would like to invite you to a Central Australia parent and student meeting which will be held on Wednesday 16*
May at 7:30pm in the Irymple Secondary College library. The evening will consist of going over the finer details
and providing you with all the relevant information and paperwork you will need for camp. There will also be an
opportunity to ask questions and to make camp payments on the night. Just a reminder, the following payments
should have been paid by the following due dates.

Date Payment

Thursday 1 March 5200

Thursday 22" March $200 -
Friday 4" May $200 5

Friday 1" June 3200

Thursday 28" June Approx. $150

It’s really important that you try o atiend the meeting and if you have a prior engagement then you contact Alison
Callahan to put in your apology.
Should you have any further enquiries please do not hesitate to contact us at the College on 50215407,

Miss Alison Callahan: Year 8 Coordinator

2018 Year 9 Melbourne Trip:

DATES: Monday June 250 Friday June 22018 _
COST:$600 + pending money including 4 lunches and one dinner at students own cost

Full payment is DUE by Friday, Jurie 8

Activities that we will participate in are:
- Attend a tour of the MCG and visit the National Sports Museum

- Wisit and ride on the Melbourne Star for a 360 degree view of Melbourne

- Participate in two Arts Centre Melbourne workshops.

-Attend M9 Laser Skirmish and tenpin bowling at Southbank

- Go indoor rock climbing at Clip and Climb

- \isit Circus Oz and participate in a practical workshop

- See the stage production “Wizard of Oz" at the Regent Theatre .

- Attend an AFL match at Etihad Stadium (Richmend v Sydney, Thursday night)

- Visit ArtVo, an interactive art gallery. .

- :;sp::re Melbourne’s inner u:int*?.I via public transport, Seuthbank precinct and harbour town shopping centre,
- Visit La Trobe University in Bendiga

Year 10 Snow Camp Payment plan

IMPORTANT TO NOTE - TOTAL COST OF CAMP COULD CHANGE SLIGHTLY DEPENDING
ON SKI LIFT/LESSON PRICES AND FINAL STAFF NUMBERS

2018 Year 10 Snow Trip:
DATES: JUIy 23to 27 TOTALCOST $900

COST:$300 1% Instalment — Deposit of $200 (ALREADY PAID)
2™ Instalment - $250 due by Friday 11" May (Balance owing $500)

3" Instalment -$250 due by Friday 25" May (Balance owing $250)

FINAL PAYMENT - $250 due by Friday 8* June
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INTERHOUSE CROSS COUNTRY

Our Inter-House Cross Country run was held at Apex Park on Monday
7t May. With nearly 300 students participating in the event, the day
was a huge success, with everyone having a great day. The weather
was fine which made the day an ideal one for running. The fine
weather and effort put in by runners might also explain part of the
reason why Anthony Ryan’s snags were so popular at the end. In fact
they were so popular we ran out! Many students took the opportunity
to run their best times while others chose to jog and/or walk the course
at their leisure. Some excellent times were recorded with age group
champions and placegetters on the day being:

13 Yrs Girls - 1st and AGC - Hanna Zambelli (R), 2nd - Jorja Delcastegne (L), 3@ - leesha
Williams (L)

13 Yrs Boys - Ist and AGC - Isaiah Bettess (R), 2nd - Hamayun Nasirie (M), 3@ - Jacob
Young (R)

14 Yrs Girls - 1st and AGC - Latara Trigg (L), 2 - Kayla Burling (L), 3@ - Maddy Oliver (M)
14 Yrs Boys - 1st and AGC - Ben Doherty (J), 209 - Bayley Kelly (R), 3@ - Kade Baynes (M)

15 Yrs Girls - 1t and AGC - Isabella Walsh (M), 2nd - Elyza Penny (M), 39 - Brianna Hibberd
(J)

15 Yrs Boys - 1st and AGC - David Rundell (M) - 2nd - Joel Richardson (L), 3@ - Matt Fava
(R)

16 Yrs Girls - 1st and AGC - Brooke Hards (J), 2nd - Chloe Barker (L), - 3@ — Natasha Parks
(L)

16 Yrs Boys - 1st and AGC - Jordan Stainer (R), 2nd - Caleb Ernst (J), 3@ - Julian Rayner (R)

We have had some close finishes over the past few years, with 8 points, 2 points, 1 point
and 10 points being the difference between first and second over the last 4 years. This
year was no different with Middleton claiming the title for the second year running. They
won by the slender margin of 3 points with Roberts second and Lloyd third. In fact 5
points was all that separated 1sf, 2nd and 3@ and fourth placed Johansen was only 16
points the winning house.

The final scores were:
Middleton 167 Points
Roberts 164 Points
Johansen 162 Points
Lloyd 151 Points

Congratulations to Middleton House, age group winners, place getters and to everyone who
“had a go”!

The first 7 place getters from each age group for both males and females from our I/H Cross-
Country will represented the college at the I/S competition to be held on the same course at
Apex Park on Wednesday 23 May.
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Pre- Eisteddfod Concert

Our students are ready!!

To give them the experience of performing in front of a live audience, we welcome you
our school community to join us for an evening’s entertainment.

Your children have been hard at work rehearsing their dance routines, speech and
drama duologues and monologues and warming up their instruments.

Come along and join us on the 22nd May 2018 starting at 6-7:30pm in our Student
Centre.
Entry via the back of the school, just follow the road to the left of the first car park.

Any queries please contact the school on 50245407 or email me
davis,noeleen.m@edumail.vic.gov.au

Noeleen Davis
Production coordinator

WRI TERSO0O CAMP 201}

They’'ve Done It Again!

A hand-picked specialist squad of 45 student
volunteers recently survived three days of Writer's
Camp at Lake Cullulleraine under the iron-fisted NN E N
direction of our Supremo Barry Carozzi and his Drrill ¢l YL ¥\
Sergeants Bill Sauer and Karen Francis. ~

Barry was this year assisted by 3 new presenters...
Daggers, Shocker and Caitfriona... whose skills and  EEis :
enthusiasm helped all participants to have an enjoyoble ond produc’nve camp.
Students from years 7-10 collaborated and created across a range of writing activities
to produce original songs, poetry, narrative and memoir while having a terrific fime that
included the Annual Teams' Super-Quiz, night games and, of course, our world-famous
Writers’ Camp Concert.

Principal Jo actually live-streamed some of the concert to delighted parents in distant
climes, and our writers performed with distinction under the spoftlight.

The Writers’ Camp has now run for 24 consecutive years and it remains one of the jewels
of our extra-curricular program at ISC.

Thanks to all our student writers for your exemplary behaviour and your creative efforts
and especially to Barry who is a national heritage item.




(IS Competition

gl ‘ai

1. AUSTRALIAN Mathematics challenge

Upcoming

This competition runs for three weeks and involves solving 6bpems. Each
problem could take at least a page to show the solution. There is NO COST. W
will begin Monday 1% May and finish three weeks later. Support offered At
lunchtime and at homework club.

2. Australian Maths Competition
When: Thursday 9 August, 2018
Where: Library - morning sessions tba
Cost: $5.00 per student— pay by 19t May
Closes: 19th May, 2018
Any further information contact Ms Boyce 50245407

All absences must be verified by one of the following:

Phone: 5024 5407
A signed and dated note with student

name

Xuno: Parent portal
Medical certificate




NAPLAN on paper —
information for parents
and carers

Why do students do NAPLAN tests?

The National Assessment Program — Literacy and
Numeracy (NAPLAN) assesses literacy and numeracy
skills that are essential for every child to progress through
school and life

Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the annual
NAPLAN tests in reading, writing, language conventions
(spelling, grammar and punctuation} and numeracy

The tests provide parenis and schools wilh an
understanding of how individua! students are performing
al the lime of the tests. NAPLAN tests are just one aspect
of a school's assessment and reporting process; they

do not replace ongoing assessments made by teachers
about student performance.

NAPLAN tests also provide schools, education authorities
and governments with information about how education
programs are working and whether young Australians are
meeting important educational outcomes in literacy and
numeracy

What will be tested?

NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that
students are learning through their regular school
curnculum. All government and non-government
education authorities have confributed to the development
of NAPLAN materials

To give you an idea of what the tests look like. sea
example guestions at nap.edu.au/naplanaxample

How can | help my child prepare for
NAPLAN?

Help your child prepare for NAPLAN by reassuring them
that the tests are just one part of their school program,
and by reminding them on the day to simply try their best
Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the types
of questions in the tests and will provide appropriate
support and guidance

AC¢

A

NAPLAN

NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROCRAM
Literacy and Numeracy

2018

ACARA does not recommend the use of services by
coaching providers or excessive preparation. NAPLAN
is nol about passing or faifing, but about assessing
leaming progress.

Participation in NAPLAN

All students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 are expecied 10
participate in the annual NAPLAN tests

Students with disability may gualify for adjustments that
reflect the support normally provided for classroom
assessments, Where applicable you should first discuss
the use of any disability adjustments for your child with
your child’s leacher, A formal exemption may be granted
for a student with significant intellectual disability and/or
significant coexisting conditions, or for a student who
has recently arrived in Australia and has a non-English
speaking background

Your school principal and your local test administration
autharity can give you more information on disability
adjustments or the process required 1o gain a formal
axemplion

Will my child sit NAPLAN on
paper or online?

Your child will sit the NAPLAN paper tests in 2018.

Howaever, children in some other schools across
Australia may sit the NAPLAN online tests this year.
Federal, state and territory education ministers have
agreed that NAPLAN will move onlina over the next
wo to three years. State and territory education
authonties will determine when their schools move
online.

As students are presented with questions that test
the same range of difficulty, regardless of wheather
they complete the test online or on paper, results for
both formats will be reported on the same NAPLAN
assessment scale

To find out more about NAPLAN Online. visit




What if my child is absent from
school on test days?

Where possible, schools may arrange for individual
students who are absent at the time of testing ta
complete missed tests at another time during the testing
week. Individual students are not permitted to sil tests
after Friday 18 May 2018,

NAPLAN 2018 tests timetable

Tuesday Wednesday
15 May 18 May

Thursday
17 May

language
conventions
40 minutes

| reading
45 minutes

numeracy
45 minutes

wrting

40 mirnes

language reading numeracy
conventians 50 minutes 50 mimstes

40 minutes ‘
writing

40 minutes

language reading MNEracy
CONVentions 85 minutes 80 minutes
45 minutes

wiiing

40 mimules

anguage reading numeracy
convenhions 85 minutes 60 minutes
45 minutes
Wfl[l'\g
40 minutes

How is my child’s performance
measured?

Individual student performance is shown on a national
achievement scale for each test. A resull at the national
minimum standard indicates that the student has
demonstrated the basic literacy and numeracy skills
needed to participate fully in that year level. The
periormance of individual students can be compared to
the average performance of all students in Australia.

A NAPLAN report will be issued by your school later

in the year. If you do not receive a report, you should
contact your school.

NAP:uswe  ACA Il

How are NAPLAN test results used?

Students and parents may use individual resulls to
discuss progress with teachers.

Teachers use results to help them better identify
students who require greater challanges or additional

Schools use results to identify strengths and
weaaknesses in teaching programs and to set goals
in literacy and numeracy

Schoo! systems use results to review programs and
support offered to schoals.

The community can see average school NAPLAN
results at myschool.edu au

Where can | get more information?

For more information about NAPLAN:

-

contact your child's schaol

visit nap.edu.au

contact your local test administration authority
at nap.edu.au/TAA

For information about how personal information for
NAPLAN will e handled by ACARA, please visit
nap.edu.au/naplanprivacy

V\‘lczumn CURRICULUM
AND ASSESSMENT AUTHORITY

T




